The Green Valley Learning Fund

Green Valley Elementary School

Wednesday, October 18, 2017
Board Meeting

Executive Board Meeting
ATTENDEES: Jennifer Walsh, Sherry Muniz, Vickie Mossler, Sia McDonald, Jessica Battaglia, Wendy Allard, Nan Houghton, Lori Ransdell, Donna Grim, Lisa Coburn, Christine Williams
Meeting was called to order at 7:04pm by Vickie Mossler
Meeting Minutes 

-The minutes from the September 13, 2017 board meeting were reviewed.  Vickie Mossler motioned to approve the minutes, Sia McDonald second, all were in favor. 
Vickie Mossler motioned to approve Erica Sosnick to fill our open marketing position, Sherry Muniz second and all were in favor.
Financial Report
-The Balance Sheet and the Profit and Loss Statement were reviewed.
-We are down for direct donations by over $6,000 or approximately 4.6% from last year.
- Disbursements were reviewed.  Lisa Coburn asked for a motion to approve check numbers 4415 thru 4419 in the amount of $1,552.24, Donna Grim second, all were in favor. 
-Tax preparations are underway for the last fiscal year.  Sia McDonald will be using the same firm as past years.

Apex Fun Run Update

-The run will be held on November 9, 2017.
-October 30th will be the kickoff for the run festivities.  There will be a school-wide pep rally.  

-Apex will meet with the staff ahead of time on October 24, 2017 to let them know what to expect.
-All the kids get a free T-shirt and they set up blowup bridges etc. on run day.
-Their Apex athletes come into the classrooms and provide multiple days of seven to ten-minute mini lessons to promote the UNITED (Unique, No excuses, Inspire others, Teachable, Empathize and Do your best.) theme.  The kids will get a wristband for each day they come to talk about the lessons.
-There will be teacher classroom incentives both for winner-by-grade and overall-winner.  
-Learning Fund will be providing the funding.  Approximate costs will be $1,000.
-Five volunteers will be needed following the run to tally and input all the donation money.
Shade Structure Update
-The architect and the District are in active communication. It takes six to eight weeks from the time we put in the request to complete the project.  
-The District office now has a purchase order number.  There is still no installation date, but water line surveys have been done.   
-Donna Grim projects that the structure will go up during the winter months and be complete by spring break.

Parent LCAP/LCFF Meeting November 1, 2017
-The Local Control Accountability Plan for the Local Control Funding Formula will be held on November 1st   from 3-4pm.  Parents are encouraged to attend, and childcare will be provided. After this meeting, each school’s plan will be represented at the district level to advocate how to spend the district’s state funding.  Ultimately, new funding formulas no longer include categorical programs (i.e.: GATE, music, after-school programs), so the money can be used for what the district needs rather than just what it is categorically restricted for.  The state requires the districts have a LCAP plan that includes input from teachers, parents and administrators for accountability, so the funds will still be spent on some of these programs as needed by the district rather than things like teacher salaries.  This will be a three-year plan, but will be revised on an annual basis.  The plan will address the required eight state priorities.
Auction Update


-The theme will be March Madness.

-Wendy Allard has sold 5 keys to the auction car.


-The next auction meeting will be October 26, 2017

-Wendy would like all the teachers to be honored and introduced at the auction
.
-Classroom art projects of the kid’s hands will be displayed and for sale that night.
-At the auction, each person will get a note from their child thanking them for coming and their portrait will be inside for purchase. 

-Ticket price will be $125 per person.
-Food at Diablo is going to be very economical, so the money can go elsewhere to help bolster the event.
-Wendy Allard wants to put out a survey to see who would like to have bus service to-and-from the event.

-We hope to finalize this year’s fund-a-need item by December.

-Suitable attire will include jeans and basketball jerseys.
Ed Fund Update
-The MOU has been signed by our officers and submitted to the San Ramon Valley Education Fund (SRVED).
-Christine Williams mentioned the SRVED is looking for individuals interested in making a larger impact at their level.  
-The oversite for the 36 participating schools under the SRVED umbrella has not been strongly enforced, but they are looking to tighten down the MOU compliance to be more in line with the PTA standards.
-The donors choose $1,000 grants were very successful and SRVED is going to be able to fund all the grants that met the criteria.  They received additional money from companies such as Chevron and the Gates Foundation to name a few.  
Open Discussion
-Red Ribbon week will be held October 23 thru 27, 2017.  

-November 15th, 2017 is our next meeting
Meeting Adjourned at 8:46pm by Vickie Mossler
-Minutes respectfully submitted by Jessica Battaglia, Learning Fund Secretary, Green Valley Elementary School 
